
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
It was fantastic to see so many 
residents and schoolchildren 
from throughout the 
Gannawarra celebrate 
National Reconciliation 
Week on Wednesday, 
29 May. 
A record number of people participated in 
the annual Kerang Reconciliation Walk, 
which included a flag raising ceremony, 
smoking ceremony, story time and a 
special performance by Kinja. 
These celebrations would not have been 
possible without the support from Mallee 
District Aboriginal Services, Northern 
District Community Health, Kerang Elders 
and Emerging Leaders Group and Victoria 
Police. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Ross Stanton 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 26 June at the Kerang Senior 
Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A 
recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

VOTE FOR KOONDROOK IN 
VICTORIAN TOURISM AWARDS 
Koondrook is one of five towns in the 
running for the Top Tiny Tourism Town 
accolade ad the 2024 TAC Victoria Top 
Tourism Town Awards. 
Determined by an initial judging process, a 
public vote will now help to determine the 
winner. 
You can help Koondrook take out this 
amazing accolade by visiting 
www.vtic.com.au/toptourismtown before 
5pm Monday, 24 June and voting for 
Koondrook. 
All who cast a vote during the three-week 
judging period will be in the running to win 
a luxurious weekend in Melbourne for 
two, including two nights at Sofitel 
Melbourne on Collins, $500 in restaurant 
voucher and experiences. 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Early Childhood Educator – Permanent 

part-time 
• Lifeguard – Kerang Exercise Pool – 

Casual (approximately 25-30 hours per 
week during school terms) 

• Kindergarten Teacher – Casual 
• Senior Civil Project Officer – Permanent 

full-time 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 19 JUNE 
COHUNA (10.30am – 12 noon) 
KERANG (4pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 

2024 COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
If you are interested in standing as a 
candidate for the 2024 Gannawarra Shire 
Council elections, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/election for various 
resources, including how you can complete 
compulsory Local Government Candidate 
Training.  
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2025 KINDERGARTEN 
EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST 
Expressions of interest for Council’s three-
year-old kindergarten and Pre-Prep programs 
for 2025 are now open. 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/enrolments  
 

 
GANNAWARRA FLOOD 
REFLECTIONS EXHIBITION 
The Gannawarra Flood Reflections Exhibition 
is currently touring throughout the 
Gannawarra. 
This free exhibition, featuring images captured 
during the 2022 floods, is on display at the 
Cohuna Art Gallery 10am-12 noon 
Wednesdays, Fridays and Saturdays until 
Friday, 28 June. 
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